Maine Chapter AMC Secretary’s Report

The Executive Committee, Maine Chapter AMC, met at 6:30 PM on January 10, 2008, at the Freeport McDonalds with Chair Laura Flight presiding.

Executive Committee Attendees: Frank Robey, Carrie Wallia, Laura Flight, Dave Wood,

Joleen Rice, Keith Chapman, Jeanne Christie, Jeff Aceto, Peter Roderick, Denise Courtemanche, Jane Danielson, Maggie Warren, and Janet Roderick. Spencer Meyer and Tim Flight “Skyped” in.

The Secretary’s report of the November 8, 2008, meeting submitted by Peter Roderick, Acting Secretary, was approved.

Intern Update: Carrie Wallia gave an intern update: Emma Gildesgame, a Colby student, started her volunteer internship on Jan. 7th. She sent out a survey she created to students at seven colleges in Maine and has received 35 responses so far. She will type up a summary of her findings to discover what interests young people about the outdoors: relationship building, outings of interest, conservation issues, educational opportunities, etc. Emma and Carrie will plan an event or outdoor activity where people can come together and talk. Carrie asked that members of the Executive Committee help Emma in her endeavors.

FY2008 BUDGET

Denise Courtemanche presented the Treasurer’s Report. Account Balances as of December 31, 2007: $9,178.95 in checking account; CD is $6,579.66; VanGuard Fund is $12,425.28; Total finances $28,183.89.

Discussion of Income Categories. We spent $3500 more than we took in in 2007. Outings spent more money than they were budgeted for; so did the newsletter. We’d like to see the Annual Meeting pay for itself. Janet suggested that we list the difference between the budgeted amount and net income. The deficit came out of the checking account; we cannot keep that up.

Discussion of Income from New Members. If members join via web site directly to Joy St., we get 50% of the membership fee. If done with a check that we send to Joy St., we get less than 50%. Janet will be going to the Annual Meeting and get more information as to how this works.

Discussion of Expenses. Maine Appalachian Trail Club: 18,000 volunteer hours a year; it’s a trail work maintenance club. AMC normally donates $1,000/year to support their mission. Peter recommends that we continue to do this if we can find the money.

Newsletter: Laura will make application for $10K grant for the newsletter to the SDA funding mechanism.* Bob likes the format, tabloid-style, but he is also excited about having Wilderness Matters online. That is our biggest single expense. We print 3,500 issues six times a year. Carrie suggested we ask some printers and mailing houses to give us a discount and we’ll call it an in-kind contribution, which would be tax-deductible. There is a chapter committee that is looking into ways to save all chapters money on newsletters. It was suggested that we go to four issues and put other timely stuff on web. We’ll get Bob involved in this conversation before we decide. 

*SDA (Supplemental Dues Application): Board of directors of AMC gives $10K total to chapter committees that apply for items like a digital projector. There are multiple proposals and the ones that get the most votes get money until it runs out.

Discussion as to how to cut $12K off our budget for 2008. 

Giveaways of T-shirts. We should curtail this process or keep better track. Denise says it’s an expense, no matter where it shows up in budget. Committees should include cost of how many T-shirts they think they will give away in a year. There was discussion of raising the prices of the T-shirts, since many members think we haven’t been charging enough. 

Joleen moved that we sell our long-sleeved T-shirts (poly) at $20 each plus shipping and handling. Peter said we should have a percentage amount so we can quickly figure out how what we should charge. Denise will email us a true cost; we need this by February 1st. Joleen withdrew her motion.

Peter made a motion that we charge 25% markup on our clothing. Seconded by Spencer. If we do this, then we can give one away for every 4 we sell. Denise will work on these figures this weekend and email to everybody. Peter’s motion was tabled pending more information. 

Amended motion: Mark up 33 1/3, which will include sales tax and allow rounding to a workable number. This will allow even dollar amounts. Seconded by Spencer. The motion was carried.

Digital Projector. We will delay purchasing a digital projector. We will use our SDA application to defray cost of newsletter. Laura will apply for $2,000. We can show that we have $1K to match their $2K. 

Wilderness Safety course costs us $2,600/year. 

Leadership recognition was $1K last year. 

Snofest: Money will be reimbursed even though Denise sent a check for $550 as a down payment. We’re paying for speakers’ lodging and rental of community center. Leaders don’t pay full cost.

Peter will talk to people from the Worcester chapter to whom people have donated a lot of money.

Each item on the 2008 Budget was discussed. Total expenses were reduced from $32,405 to $24,000.

Denise moved to approve the amended budget as stated. Peter seconded. She will email new budget out to everyone. The 2008 budget was approved as amended.

We need a new person to coordinate T-shirt sales. Dale Temm is no longer interested in doing this.

SnoFest, 2/8-10. Moosetracks. Great facility. Brian C. is coordinating. Dogsled race. Selling hot chocolate and snacks at race start, then moving inside community center. Huey will present a movie on Sat. afternoon. Potluck at 2. Cabins on Sat. night. Sunday: Breakfast at American Legion. Brian will make a fine knife with a logo. Many activities in Brownville. Dogs lay over in Brownville. Janet could use donations of baked goods. Laura has the display and will get T-shirts to sell. 

Membership Committee Report

Janet distributed a sheet with info compiled from AMC, listing the number of people who have joined since the 1930s and the number who are still members. 

Announcements

Potluck next Thurs., AT through-hike. Ray Ronan, at the South Portland Library.

Policy update by Brian W. re Plum Creek. He sent out an email last night.

Agenda item for February: Discussion of being able to vote by email.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:42 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Maggie Warren

Secretary

